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casacpmpanel.html prior to this 
meeting. 

Providing Oral or Written Comments 
at SAB Meetings: It is the policy of the 
SAB Staff Office to accept written 
public comments of any length, and to 
accommodate oral public comments 
whenever possible. The SAB Staff Office 
expects that public statements presented 
at its face-to-face meetings and 
teleconferences will not be repetitive of 
previously submitted oral or written 
statements. Oral Comments: In general, 
each individual or group requesting an 
oral presentation at a meeting or 
teleconference will be limited to a total 
time of five minutes (unless otherwise 
indicated). Requests to provide oral 
comments must be in writing (e-mail, 
fax or mail) and received by Mr. 
Butterfield no later than noon eastern 
time five business days prior to the 
meeting in order to reserve time on the 
meeting agenda. Speakers should bring 
at least 75 copies of their comments and 
presentation slides for distribution to 
the reviewers and public at the meeting. 
Written Comments: Although the SAB 
Staff Office accepts written comments 
until the date of the meeting (unless 
otherwise stated), written comments 
should be received in the SAB Staff 
Office no later than noon eastern time 
five business days prior to the meeting 
so that the comments may be made 
available to the CASAC PM Review 
Panel for their consideration. Comments 
should be supplied to Mr. Butterfield 
(preferably via e-mail) at the address/
contact information noted above, as 
follows: one hard copy with original 
signature, and one electronic copy via e-
mail (acceptable file format: Adobe 
Acrobat PDF, WordPerfect, MS Word, 
MS PowerPoint, or Rich Text files (in 
IBM–PC/Windows 98/2000/XP format)). 
Those providing written comments and 
who attend the meeting in person are 
also asked to bring 75 copies of their 
comments for public distribution. 

Meeting Access: Individuals requiring 
special accommodation at this meeting, 
including telephone access to the 
meeting, or wheelchair access to the 
conference room, should contact Mr. 
Butterfield at the phone number or an 
e-mail address noted above at least at 
least five business days prior to the 
meeting so that appropriate 
arrangements can be made.

Dated: March 4, 2005. 

Vanessa T. Vu, 
Director, EPA Science Advisory Board Staff 
Office.
[FR Doc. 05–5044 Filed 3–14–05; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE 
PRESIDENT 

Office of Administration; Notice of 
Meeting of the Commission on the 
Intelligence Capabilities of the United 
States Regarding Weapons of Mass 
Destruction

ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The Commission on the 
Intelligence Capabilities of the United 
States Regarding Weapons of Mass 
Destruction (‘‘Commission’’) will meet 
in closed session on Wednesday, March 
30, 2005, and Thursday, March 31, 
2005, in its offices in Arlington, 
Virginia. 

Executive Order 13328 established the 
Commission for the purpose of assessing 
whether the Intelligence Community is 
sufficiently authorized, organized, 
equipped, trained, and resourced to 
identify and warn in a timely manner of, 
and to support the United States 
Government’s efforts to respond to, the 
development of Weapons of Mass 
Destruction, related means of delivery, 
and other related threats of the 21st 
Century. The March 30–31 meeting is 
expected to include Commission 
discussions about classified documents, 
and presentations from Commission 
staff that are based upon classified 
information. While the Commission 
does not concede that it is subject to the 
requirements of the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act (FACA), 5 United States 
Code Appendix 2, it has been 
determined that the March 30–31, 2005, 
meeting would fall within the scope of 
exceptions (c)(1) and (c)(9)(B) of the 
Sunshine Act, 5 United States Code, 
Sections 552b(c)(1) & (c)(9)(B), and thus 
could be closed to the public if FACA 
did apply to the Commission.

DATES: Wednesday, March 30, 2005 (9 
a.m. to 5 p.m.), and Thursday, March 
31, 2005. (9 a.m. to 2 p.m.).

ADDRESSES: Members of the public who 
wish to submit a written statement to 
the Commission are invited to do so by 
facsimile at (703) 414–1203, or by mail 
at the following address: Commission 
on the Intelligence Capabilities of the 
United States Regarding Weapons of 
Mass Destruction, Washington, DC, 
20503. Comments also may be sent to 
the Commission by e-mail at 
comments@wmd.gov.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Brett C. Gerry, Associate General 
Counsel, Commission on the 
Intelligence Capabilities of the United 
States Regarding Weapons of Mass 

Destruction, by facsimile, or by 
telephone at (703) 414–1200.

Victor E. Bernson, Jr., 
Executive Office of the President, Office of 
Administration, General Counsel.
[FR Doc. 05–5025 Filed 3–14–05; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 3130–W5–P

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

Notice of Public Information 
Collection(s) Being Reviewed by the 
Federal Communications Commission 
for Extension Under Delegated 
Authority 

March 7, 2005.
SUMMARY: The Federal Communications 
Commission, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork burden 
invites the general public and other 
Federal agencies to take this 
opportunity to comment on the 
following information collection(s), as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 
Act of 1995, Pub. L. 104–13. An agency 
may not conduct or sponsor a collection 
of information unless it displays a 
currently valid control number. No 
person shall be subject to any penalty 
for failing to comply with a collection 
of information subject to the Paperwork 
Reduction Act (PRA) that does not 
display a valid control number. 
Comments are requested concerning (a) 
whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
Commission, including whether the 
information shall have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the Commission’s 
burden estimate; (c) ways to enhance 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information collected; and (d) ways to 
minimize the burden of the collection of 
information on the respondents, 
including the use of automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology.
DATES: Persons wishing to comment on 
this information collection should 
submit comments by May 16, 2005. If 
you anticipate that you will be 
submitting comments, but find it 
difficult to do so within the period of 
time allowed by this notice, you should 
advise the contact listed below as soon 
as possible.
ADDRESSES: Direct all Paperwork 
Reduction Act (PRA) comments to 
Judith B. Herman, Federal 
Communications Commission, 445 12th 
Street, SW., Room 1–C804, Washington, 
DC 20554 or via the Internet to Judith-
B.Herman@fcc.gov.
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FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
additional information or copies of the 
information collections contact Judith B. 
Herman at (202) 418–0214 or via the 
Internet at Judith-B.Herman@fcc.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

OMB Control No.: 3060–0995. 
Title: Section 1.2105(c)(6), Bidding 

Applications and Certification 
Procedures; Prohibition of Collusion. 

Form No.: N/A. 
Type of Review: Extension of a 

currently approved collection. 
Respondents: Individuals or 

households; business or other for profit; 
not-for-profit institutions; and state, 
local or tribal government. 

Number of Respondents: 10. 
Estimated Time per Response: 5 

hours. 
Frequency of Response: On occasion 

reporting requirement. 
Total Annual Burden: 50 hours. 
Annual Cost Burden: $6,000. 
Privacy Act Impact Assessment: N/A. 
Needs and Uses: This information 

collection requirement will enable the 
Commission to ensure that no bidder 
gains unfair advantage over other 
bidders in its spectrum auction and thus 
enhance the competitiveness and 
fairness of its auctions. Applicants for 
auction(s) must provide specific 
information and certifications with the 
Commission. The information collected 
will be reviewed and, if warranted, 
referred to the Commission’s 
Enforcement Bureau for possible 
investigation and administrative action. 
The Commission may also refer 
allegations of anticompetitive auction 
conduct to the Department of Justice for 
investigation.
Federal Communications Commission. 
Marlene H. Dortch, 
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 05–5060 Filed 3–14–05; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6712–01–P

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

Notice of Public Information 
Collection(s) Being Reviewed by the 
Federal Communications Commission 
for Extension Under Delegated 
Authority 

March 7, 2005.
SUMMARY: The Federal Communications 
Commission, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork burden 
invites the general public and other 
Federal agencies to take this 
opportunity to comment on the 
following information collection(s), as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 

Act (PRA) of 1995, Public Law 104–13. 
An agency may not conduct or sponsor 
a collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid control 
number. No person shall be subject to 
any penalty for failing to comply with 
a collection of information subject to the 
Paperwork Reduction Act that does not 
display a valid control number. 
Comments are requested concerning (a) 
whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
Commission, including whether the 
information shall have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the Commission’s 
burden estimate; (c) ways to enhance 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information collected; and (d) ways to 
minimize the burden of the collection of 
information on the respondents, 
including the use of automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology.
DATES: Written Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) comments should be 
submitted on or before May 16, 2005. If 
you anticipate that you will be 
submitting comments, but find it 
difficult to do so within the period of 
time allowed by this notice, you should 
advise the contact listed below as soon 
as possible.
ADDRESSES: Direct all Paperwork 
Reduction Act (PRA) comments to 
Cathy Williams, Federal 
Communications Commission, Room 1–
C823, 445 12th Street, SW., Washington, 
DC 20554 or via the Internet to 
Cathy.Williams@fcc.gov.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
additional information or copies of the 
information collection(s), contact Cathy 
Williams at (202) 418–2918 or via the 
Internet at Cathy.Williams@fcc.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: OMB 
Control Number: 3060–0248. 

Title: Section 74.751, Modification of 
Transmission Systems. 

Form Number: Not applicable. 
Type of Review: Extension of a 

currently approved collection. 
Respondents: Business or other for-

profit entities; not-for-profit institutions; 
State, Local or Tribal Government. 

Number of Respondents: 400. 
Estimated Time per Response: 0.50 

hours. 
Frequency of Response: On occasion 

reporting requirement; Recordkeeping 
requirement. 

Total Annual Burden: 200 hours. 
Total Annual Cost: None. 
Privacy Impact Assessment: No 

impact(s). 
Needs and Uses: 47 CFR 74.751(c) 

requires licensees of low power TV or 
TV translator stations to send written 

notification to the FCC of equipment 
changes which may be made at 
licensee’s discretion without the use of 
a formal application. Section 74.751(d) 
requires that licensees of low power TV 
or TV translator stations place in the 
station records a certification that the 
installation of new or replacement 
transmitting equipment complies in all 
respects with the technical requirements 
of this section and the station 
authorization. The notifications and 
certifications of equipment changes are 
used by FCC staff to assure that the 
equipment changes made are in full 
compliance with the technical 
requirements of this section and the 
station authorizations and will not 
cause interference to other authorized 
stations. 47 CFR 74.751(c) was amended 
as a result of the reorganization of the 
Cable Services Bureau and the Mass 
Media Bureau and the establishment of 
the Media Bureau. In the Order, DA 02–
577, In the Matter of Establishment of 
the Media Bureau and Other 
Organizational Changes, released March 
14, 2002, certain editorial changes were 
necessary to conform the rules in Part 
74 of the Code of Federal Regulations 
with the new name of the Media 
Bureau. Other than the editorial changes 
to the new name, Media Bureau, there 
was no impact on the rule itself.
Federal Communications Commission. 
Marlene H. Dortch, 
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 05–5061 Filed 3–14–05; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6712–01–P

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

Notice of Public Information 
Collection(s) Being Reviewed by the 
Federal Communications Commission, 
Comments Requested 

March 7, 2005.

SUMMARY: The Federal Communications 
Commission, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork burden 
invites the general public and other 
Federal agencies to take this 
opportunity to comment on the 
following information collection(s), as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) of 1995, Public Law 104–13. 
An agency may not conduct or sponsor 
a collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid control 
number. No person shall be subject to 
any penalty for failing to comply with 
a collection of information subject to the 
Paperwork Reduction Act that does not 
display a valid control number. 
Comments are requested concerning (a) 
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